
Board of Early Education and Care  
November 8, 2023 

1:00 PM – 4:00 PM 
 

2Gen Center at United Teen Equality Center 
35 Warren Street, 
Lowell, MA 01852 

 
AGENDA  

 
Site Tour 
 
Welcome and Comments from the Chair 
 
Comments from the Secretary 
 
Comments from the Commissioner 
 
Statements from the Public* 
 
Routine Business: 

• Approval of Minutes from October 11, 2023 Meeting – VOTE 
• 2022 Annual Report - VOTE 

 
Items for Discussion and Action: 

• FY24 Child Care Capital Investments Planning Overview  
o Early Education and Out-of-School Time (EEOST) Proposed Regulation 

Revisions -VOTE 
• FY24 Child Care Financial Assistance – Reimbursement Rate Increases and Potential 

Reforms  
o Background and Context 

• FY25 Budget Priorities 
 
NOTE: This meeting will be broadcast over EEC’s YouTube Channel: 
https://www.youtube.com/c/EECMass 
 

The above agenda items are those that the Chair of the Board reasonable anticipated discussing at the meeting. Not 
all items listed may in fact be discussed and other items, not listed, may also be brought up for discussion, to the 
extent such is permitted by law. 
 
*The Board of Early Education and Care also makes up to 30 minutes available for persons in the audience to address the 
Board on specific agenda items. In order to hear as many speakers as possible, the Board limits individuals to 3 minutes, 
although written material of any length can be submitted. The Board asks associations or groups to select only one speaker 
to represent the organization. Those wishing to speak should indicate their intent by filling out the sign-in sheet that will be 
available during the half-hour prior to the start of the meeting. 
 
Please submit written public comment to: office.commissioners@mass.gov. Public comment received by 5 pm on Tuesday 
will be sent to the Board in advance of Wednesday's meeting. Public comment received after 5 pm on Tuesday will be sent 
to the Board shortly after the meeting. 

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https*3A*2F*2Furldefense.com*2Fv3*2F__https*3A*2Fwww.youtube.com*2Fc*2FEECMass__*3B!!CUhgQOZqV7M!mtJGkDA0V8yVgg2uKSG9uy90hzVOfMC6kxew8RLmPytYEKM5G63U2wNQX5lmit0oRma9LJJQvSy2Xg9khjIXdBkRMbjsJqM*24&data=05*7C01*7Cmike*40renvisioning.com*7Cfc2fcdfea44a4844760708da926316e2*7C804f5616b15149f0831435a91562ab97*7C0*7C0*7C637983251547746626*7CUnknown*7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0*3D*7C3000*7C*7C*7C&sdata=GfmZaBZpVTD29gjgCI6wqLvtPwwz9k3Ct84ytJS62uk*3D&reserved=0__;JSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUl!!CUhgQOZqV7M!nAONvpYnuUFeIIGmPyWAYzixbXXP4opicM2oKiaL2PxTSq3vmDXa1fDb49UwAzr-myowXZhp4oTO75KqUO9_ZCMBwQ$
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